Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

From: Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

Sent: Thursday, December 05, 2013 10:32 AM

To: '‘bmillman@advgeoenv.com'

Subject: RE: 1107 5th Street, Oakland, CA - Rinehart Oakland Truck Stop
Mr. Millman,

A data gap was identified and ACEH did approve installation and sampling of the wells in our letter dated September 30,
2013. Since the wells were installed for a defined purpose, it would seem to be most reasonable to sample the newly
installed wells once.

However, once the Cleanup Fund recommends case closure, Local Oversight Programs are not to issue additional
directives or enforce existing directives until the Board makes a decision on closure of the tank case. In other words,
sampling the wells once is the most appropriate action technically but we could not enforce sampling of the wells if you
decided not to proceed.

Regards,

Jerry Wickham

Alameda County Environmental Health
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway

Alameda, CA 94502-6577

phone: 510-567-6791
jerry.wickham@acgov.org

From: Brian Millman [mailto:bmillman@advgeoenv.com]

Sent: Thursday, December 05, 2013 8:35 AM

To: Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

Subject: 1107 5th Street, Oakland, CA - Rinehart Oakland Truck Stop

Mr. Wickham,

| received a copy of the 04 December 2013 letter response to the Cleanup Fund by your office for the Oakland
Truck Stop site. The letter states that the Cleanup Fund has determined that the case is appropriate for
closure. Monitoring wells were just installed, developed, and surveyed at the site in late November 2013 as
proposed in the Monitoring Well Installation Work Plan dated 17 September 2013 and approved by ACEH by
letter dated 30 September 2013. The new wells (deep and shallow), along with existing wells are scheduled to
be sampled on 19 December 2013. Should the sampling event be cancelled due to the determination by the
Cleanup Fund and the impending closure of the site? OR maybe should just the newly installed wells be
sampled once? What are your thoughts?

Thanks,

Brian W. Millman

California Professional Geologist #8574
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